
From: Sykora, Candace A - DNR 
Sent: Thursday, October 1, 2020 3:55 PM 
To: 'Logan Seipel' 
Subject: Village Cleaners 
 
Hi Logan, 
As we discussed on the phone there are a few changes we need made to the submitted maps, tables 
and figures: 
 

• B.2.a. soil contamination line; move the northern line to land between B-7(2020) and B-3/B-8. 
*relabel nomenclature for borings conducted in 2020. Using B-1 through B-9 when 
already assigned to historic data points is very confusing. This relabeling should follow 
through in maps, tables and notes in the tables.  

• A.2. Soil Analytical Results Table 
1.) missing units 
2.) bold, italicize, underline…. any exceedances including groundwater pathway RCLs 
**please note that while this isn’t a concern for this site I wanted to point out that the PERC 
detection results are higher than the groundwater  pathway RCLs. It’s advisable to understand 
and double check with the lab that they are able to meet low enough detection levels so that 
standards can be evaluated. Again, this is not an issue for this site but thought it was worth 
pointing out.  
3.)As stated in B.2.a change the nomenclature for the 2020 sampling so it is not conflicting with 

historic data. 
 

• A.3 missing units 
 

• VAPOR; I confirmed with the closure committee that the sample that was collected from SVE V-
6 does not properly address sub-slab vapors but rather confirms the SVE works appropriately. 
The request for a sub slab vapor sample is to evaluate the conditions below the building without 
the SVE system running. Please collect a sub-slab vapor sample compliant to RR-800.  

 

• Fees; No groundwater database fee is needed as it was already submitted 
 
Moving forward. I will pause the site until the vapor sample and above packet updates and closure fees 
are submitted. If you have any further questions please don’t hesitate to call or email. 
 
Thank you, 

Candace Sykora 

Hydrogeologist 
Remediation & Redevelopment 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
890 Spruce St, Baldwin, WI 54002 
Phone: 715-928-0452 

Candace.sykora@wisconsin.gov 
 

 dnr.wi.gov 

     



 
 


